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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, MAY 14, 2015 - 7:00 PM
LYNN  CRIST  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR,  DENNIS GRUVER
With the winter season over, it's time for our spring and summer activities.  On May 16, will be the Fishing Derby at Black Hole Creek next to the Riverside Campground.  This year we will have to set the communications truck in the street due to the recon and new grass seed planted after the sewer line project where we have set up in the past.  As in the past, we will have safety handouts and tours of the Communications Truck.  If you are able to help, please be at the EMA equipment building at 0800 hrs.  I would like to take more equipment if we have the help.  This event is over before noon.

The Communications antenna tower is just about ready for full service.  I had to make a change in the lighting in order to use some of the existing wiring on the tower.  The amateur radio team will be using the antenna tower along with the VHF and HF go kits on Saturday, May 30, at Worlds End State Park.  We will be one link of many providing communications in support of a 100 mile foot race over the Loyalsock Trail.  This event last 24 hours and we are lucky to have a time slot from 9:00 am. to 2:30 pm.

MEMORIAL DAY services will be held on Monday, May 25.  We will need help with set-up and a driver to pull the trailer with the veterans through the parade.  Please let me know at our next meeting if you can help.  We will meet at the equipment building at 07:30 hrs.

Hurricane season starts June 1 for most years although this year it may start early.  Are we prepared to cope with the events that comes along with these storms?  Is the Swift Water Rescue Team and equipment ready to respond?  Is Special Unit 630 ready to respond?  In time of severe weather have your portable radio on the Montgomery EMA frequency 155.220 (channel 1), and check in so that we know that you are available.

See you at the meeting.





Dennis
